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Scrum or Waterfall for Software Development? And, what about the PM?
By Peter O’Driscoll, PMI Sydney Vice President. 

I have recently being trawling through the online job boards and have come across positions for Project Managers with Scrum implementation experience as a requirement. This has me confused. 

Although I have never been involved in a Scrum implementation, my understanding of this approach is that it is geared towards software development and implementations, and that project managers are not required.

So, what is Scrum?
 Scrum relies on self-organising, cross-functional teams with no overall leader. The team is supported by a Scrum Master and a Product Owner.  The Scrum Master’s role is to coach the team in how to get the most out of the Scrum framework.  The Product Owner represents the business and ensures the team is developing the required end product.
Scrum projects utilise a concept called sprints, which are no longer than a month in duration and has an output that represents a portion of the end product. The daily team meeting that discusses the current state of the backlog is called a Scrum.

One of the big selling points of Scrum is the ability of the key stakeholders to bend their requirement as the implementation progresses. 

What about Waterfall?
The waterfall approach on the other hand is a very structured approach which tends to have the associated projects planned in linear phases and not to have inbuilt flexibility. Activities and tasks have dependencies and the preceding tasks often need to be completed before the next one starts. The project manager is a key figure in tracking the progress of this pre-planned step by step approach.
Which one is better?
I believe the best approach to the project management of software development and implementations is to be flexible, using a mix of the traditional waterfall, infused with iterative and agile principles. Each product life cycle should be assessed as to what that mix should be.
The term agile is a very loose term, but I like to think that one of the fundamental aspects of agile is the ability to avoid being too prescriptive.  I would argue that the Scrum and Waterfall approaches are just that.

 The appropriate levels of flexibility inbuilt into many methodologies have evolved over time. We now have Implementation Planning and Scoping Studies incorporating Proof of Concepts, breaking the project into Incremental quick win components, planning for a number of iterations cycles, and having Daily Team catch up meetings. We can still have detailed plans with schedules and budgets, with the ability to raise variations to allow for changes in requirements. And most important of all the project manager is at the helm.
Conclusion

It is probable that the Scrum approach is very relevant and effective in many situations. I expect to read and hear a lot more accounts in the future of how Scrum has been used successfully in the product lifecycle and how the budget and schedules have been controlled.

In the meantime I suggest that Project Managers with Scrum implementation experience as a requirement is out of place in any job advertisement and it may be appropriate for me to put the offending recruiter straight.  
